CHIPPING PARISH COUNCIL

MINUTES OF MEETING 19.2.24

VILLAGE HALL 7.30PM

Attendance Book signed

Resignation of Cll. Derek Brocklehurst received 17.1.24.

All other Councillors present.

R.V.B.Cll. S.Hore present

Minutes of the last meeting read and approved by Councillors.

**DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST** 

There were none.

**OPEN FORUM** 

There were no speakers.

Cll. Hunt will visit resident in Tweedies Court to discuss tree on or near their property.

**CLOSED OPEN FORUM** 

Clerk to put a notice on notice board and on the web site informing residents of Parish Council vacancy, to ascertain whether an election is required.

B4RN

Work progressing slowly due to weather.

COMMUNITY HEATING PROJECT

The heating scheme is moving forward, next stage of planning in hand.

PLAYGROUND/SKATEPARK/PLAYINGFIELD/ MUGA.

Letter received from football club requesting permission to place netting around pitch along roadside of area to keep balls from going on to road.

Uncovered drain reported to clerk. Cover placed in correct position.

The wooden fence surrounding the playground is rotting, needs replacing. Plastic fencing price expensive. Councillor to source three quotes for metal fencing.

## MILL POND

Councillors continue to monitor condition of water level and wildlife in the area as well as other local residents. R.V.B.C. too are monitoring the site with a view to request plans from owner regarding stabilising the water levels.

## **PLANNING**

All relevant plans for this area were reviewed and discussed by councillors

There were no objections.

FINANCE

TO PAY

R.V.B.C. grass cutting £1381.19

Little green bus 100.00

Leagram +Bowland 162.66

A.O.B.

Local road closure notices to be placed in notice board.

## CAR RALLY

All plans in place notices to be placed on notice board in shops and pubs and on the website informing everyone of route and times of Rally.

Form to be sent in to enter Chairman in the draw for invitation to Royal Garden Party.

Clerk to register interest for a picture of King Charles for the Village Hall.

CCTV in the village was discussed. Householders can purchase door bell cameras which can be linked to Lancashire police.

R.V.B.C. Energy efficiency Advice, Green Homes Grants information with contacts posted on notice board and on the website.

The next meeting of the Parish Council is to be Tuesday 16<sup>th</sup> April 7.30pm

The meeting closed at 9.15pm

Barbara Green Clerk